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SCRAP METAL - APRIL 28 TO MAY 02, 2025 

Items for collection must be curbside by Sunday Night, April 27.  

 

Curbside scrap metal collection will be held the 

week of April 28- May 02, 2025. Items for collection 

must be curbside by Sunday Night, April 27. 

Noncombustible items such as appliances and other 

metal items weighing up to 100 pounds are 

acceptable. Gas grill propane tanks need to have the 

caps removed. Unacceptable items include motor 

vehicle parts, machinery, and items weighing more 

than 100 pounds. Please remember this collection is 

for scrap metal only, not for bulk waste. 

 

Please note that all acceptable scrap metals will be picked up by Friday 

afternoon. If your items are not picked up by 4 pm on Friday, then you are 

responsible for getting rid of the items.  Any items not picked up can be 

brought to the transfer station during their scheduled open times.  

(You will need to purchase a transfer station ticket if this occurs.) 

 

__________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

RECYCLE/TRANSFER STATION!  

Tomorrow, April 26, from 8:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.  

 

$24.00 punch tickets must be purchased online 

beforehand here. 

 

 

PUNCH TICKETS PURCHASED WILL ONLY BE GOOD FOR ONE SEASON 

(APRIL THROUGH NOVEMBER). 

__________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

https://boltonct.portal.opengov.com/categories/1088
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A PUBLIC INFORMATION MEETING REGARDING THE 

HERITAGE FARM TRAIL WILL BE HELD AT TOWN HALL  

ON TUESDAY, APRIL 29, AT 6:30 P.M. 
 
HERITAGE FARM TRAIL PLANS 

BLRWPCA 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

WEDNESDAY, APRIL 30, 2025, AT 6:30 P.M. 

BOLTON TOWN HALL 

222 BOLTON CENTER ROAD 

 

A Public Hearing for the BLRWPCA will be held on Wednesday, April 30, 

2025, at 6:30 P.M. at Bolton Town Hall, located at 222 Bolton Center Road, 

Bolton, Connecticut. 

 

This Public Hearing is regarding the FY2025/2026 budget and proposed 

revisions to Sewer Use Rules and Regulations Section 5.5 to ensure 

compliance with §7-258. 

 

The Agenda and Packet will be available on the Town website 

(town.boltonct.gov) and at the Selectmen’s Office at Bolton Town Hall 

during normal business hours. 

 

 

Robert Morra 

Bolton Lakes Regional Water Pollution Control Authority 

 

 

TOWN HALL PARKING LOT 

 

Work on the Town Hall parking lot will occur from Wednesday, 

April 30, to Friday, May 2, 2025, and again during the week of 

May 12. 

 

The Town Hall will remain open to the public. Parking for the 

public visiting the Town Hall will be on the street in front.  

https://bcms-files.s3.amazonaws.com/EzoynNLyL2-1704/docs/boards/selectmen/2025/Agenda/04.29.25-Heritage-Trail-Plans.pdf
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MAINTAINER I (SEASONAL) 

 

The Town of Bolton is seeking a seasonal maintainer I for Buildings & 

Grounds department, end of June through Labor Day. Performs work in the 

maintenance, repair, and construction of parks, grounds, recreational areas, 

and facilities, including custodial and maintenance duties.  Pay rate is 

$16.35/ hour.  Please complete an application and paperwork located on the 

top right of the website and submit to Kathy McCavanagh: Selectmen's 

Office, Bolton Town Hall, 222 Bolton Center Road, Bolton, CT 06043 or 

hr@boltonct.gov. 

 

__________________________________________________________________ 

 

LIFEGUARD (SEASONAL) 

 

The Bolton Recreation Department is seeking both full time and part-time 

seasonal summer lifeguards. Under the direct supervision of the head 

lifeguard, lifeguards are responsible for the everyday safety and well-being 

of patrons at Indian Notch Lake. Lifeguards will strictly enforce all policies, 

procedures and regulations with all patrons. Staff will work closely with 

other town staff daily and perform all rescues and follow-up procedures. 

Lifeguards must have their Lifeguard certificate through the Red Cross, 

including waterfront. Please check the Red Cross website for dates, times, 

and locations to become certified. 

 

Please submit completed applications, a cover letter, and a resume to the 

Bolton Recreation Director. More information here. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:hr@boltonct.gov
https://www.boltonct.gov/employment
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UPDATE ON NOTCH ROAD MUNICIPAL CENTER DEMOLITION 

 

As you may be aware demolition operations began after abatement work was 

completed and then came to a halt. This occurred because there was an issue 

with the disposal of the concrete from the foundation. Our environmental 

consultant and demolition contractor worked together to resolve the issue. 

Ultimately, they ended up sandblasting the paint from the interior surfaces 

of the concrete as a solution. That process is still ongoing, but active 

demolition should resume on or near May 20. Active demolition is scheduled 

to be completed around June 11. After the demolition is completed, there will 

be a couple of weeks of site restoration. There is also some work being done 

on the portion of the building that remains. The project is scheduled to wrap 

up during the first or second week of July.  

 

Please do not hesitate to reach out to the Selectman’s Office if you have any 

questions. 

 

Sincerely, 

James Rupert 

Town Administrator 

 

__________________________________________________________________ 

 

The 2025-2026 Fiscal Year Proposed Budget is available on the Town 

website, along with presentations from the Board of Education and the 

Board of Selectmen. 

 

View them here: departments/finance/budgets/2025-2026-budget 

https://www.boltonct.gov/departments/finance/budgets/2025-2026-budget

